# The Green Oaks Federation



OAKWOOD WEEKLY BULLETIN



Issue 8

2nd November 2018

# Highlight of the week

## We will remember them...

In assembly this week we have been talking about Remembrance and what this means. Mrs Ellis and Mrs Wilson, on behalf of the Royal British Legion, talked to the children about how it is important to remember all those whom we love and are important in our lives as well as the Service men and women, past and present. To mark the century since the end of World War I, every child will be working on a piece of remembrance art work, which will be framed and sold. Money raised will be shared between the Green Oaks Federation and the Royal British Legion.

We will also be selling Poppies to commemorate those we have lost in Service and also to say thank you to those people still serving our Country in the Armed Forces. If you would like your child to buy a Poppy then just send them in with some money [any donations kindly received] and they will be able to buy a Poppy from our Money Maker representatives.

## We need you...

We are very excited to hold our first Green Oaks Art Gallery showcasing Remembrance art work and raising money for such an important cause, however **we need your help!** If you have any free time during the **week beginning Monday 12th November** we would be very grateful for help to mount and frame each and every Remembrance masterpiece; many hands make light work! Please contact the school office to sign yourself up and many, many thanks in advance.

# And finally...

Yesterday I received some fantastic feedback from a visitor who observed our school community whilst waiting in the reception area. She commented on the welcoming environment and the respect children showed to each other and the adults as they passed in the corridor. Over the last few weeks we have been thinking about what it means to be part of a community and these comments confirm that we are a community demonstrating the highest expectations of courtesy and respect and I am immensely proud of everyone!

Jenny Cook, Head of School

#### **Notices**

## **Snappers Individual Pictures - Monday 5th November**

If you would like your child to have their image taken with their younger sibling that doesn't attend Oakwood please arrive at school from 8.30am.

All children will have the opportunity to have their photograph taken both individually and with siblings that attend Oakwood during the photography session at school.

Get that comb out, slap on the gel and practice that cheeky grin!

#### **Scholastic Book Club**

Our new Scholastic Book Club is up and running! Go to <a href="http://schools.scholastic.co.uk/oakwood">http://schools.scholastic.co.uk/oakwood</a> to browse the latest books and order online. For every £1 you spend on this month's Book Club, our school will earn 25p in Scholastic Rewards.

Please place your order online by November 16th, 2018.

# Whole School Childhood Influenza Immunisation - Wednesday 21st November

This year all children will be eligible for immunisation from Flu - just imagine 250+ nostrils for the school nurses to get up close and personal with .... If you would like more information about this programme please visit the School Nurse website: www.southernhealth.nhs.uk/schoolnursing

## **SCHOOL DIARY THIS WEEK:**

Date	Event	<u>Time</u>
5th November	Individual School Photographs	
21st November	Whole School Flu Immunisation Programme	

#### **DEADLINES:**

<b>Date</b>	<u>Details</u>
5th November	Whole School - Flu Immunisation paperwork to be returned to the School Office
7th November	Year 2- Sea City Museum Trip consent and payment to be returned to the School Office
16th November	Scholastic Orders Close

#### **LETTERS HOME LAST WEEK:**

Year R: Year 1: Year 2:

Sea City Museum Trip Letter Year 3 application letter

## All:

Weekly Bulletin Immunisation Information and Consent Form Scholastic brochure